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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 9th JANUARY 2005

QUESTION NO. 5

QUESTION: Councillor Mark Daly

“To ask the Manager would he be positively disposed to providing language classes in Polish/English and English/Polish for the large Polish community now living within the county?”

REPLY:

The Library Service in South Dublin County provides a range of multicultural services to the new communities who have come to live in the county over the last few years, such as, multicultural library materials for adults and children, free Internet access, Basic English classes and access to information on state and local authority services.

Polish language titles, fiction, non-fiction and children’s books are available in all branch libraries. Demand has been good for this service and expenditure on this service will be increased in 2006. 
The Irish produced and published weekly newspaper for Polish community in Ireland Polska Gazeta is also available in the County Library

Free Basic English Classes are available in the branch libraries in both the mornings and evenings and 20% of the attendees at the morning classes in the County Library, are Polish. The pre-intermediate class held in the County Library is made up of 70% from the Polish community.

The Public Library is often one of the first local government services that new immigrants avail of.The use of free Internet access enables people to keep in touch with their family and friends at home, as well as finding out information on Ireland and their new place of residence. The majority of East Europeans who use this service are Polish.

Some of the contacts that the Library Service has made with the Polish communities have been through the Polish Social and Cultural Association and the Polish parish based in Halston Street.The Polish Embassy.

www.gazeta.ie is a Polish website based in Ireland offering information on culture and jobs and www.polskidublin.com is another Polish website giving information on Dublin events, bulletin boards, chat fora etc.

During 2006 the Library Service will continue to provide services and strengthen links with the new communities living in the County. The possibility of providing English classes specifically targeted at the Polish community will be considered.
__________________

